Newsletter 14.2.20
Dates 

17th -21st Half term
24th Staff Training day. School Closed
25th Playtime afternoon (for preschool children from 2.15 pm)
 March 2020  
3rd Parent Share Drop in session (2.45)
4th World Book Day (due to Y3/4 trip on the 5th) 
5th Year 3/4 trip to Fingringhoe Wick
6th Class Assembly Maple (JS/LT)
6th FOSP discos
11th Full Governing Body meeting 
13th Sport Relief (more details to follow)
20th Reports out to parents 
24th Playtime afternoon for preschool children 
31st Parents evening (late)
  April 2020 
1st Easter Performance Year 3/4
2nd Parents evening (early) 
3rd Easter Service
3rd End of term
Monday 24th February 
A reminder that Monday 24th is a staff training day. School will be closed. 
Young Voices 

After many months of practice, we had a great day at the Young Voices concert this week. 43 children from St Peter’s took part with fantastic energy and enthusiasm. This is what Jovanka, Emily, Luke and Stanley had to say:

-I enjoyed the surroundings, the musicians, the singing and the dancing.
- I liked the light show and   the lights that everyone was waving.
-It was one of the best things I have done.
-Being there was really exciting. We were very high up!
- It was much bigger than I thought, with 8000 children, more than I was expecting.
- I enjoyed meeting the special guests. Ruti was my favourite. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]- My favourite songs were the Pop Medley and Larger than life and the Ghost Busters dance.
-I would definitely do it again.

We will Rock you 

We were really pleased that 20 of our children from Year 4 –Year 6 were able to take part in the Honywood production of ‘We Will Rock You’ this week. It is lovely to see so many children keen to take part. 

Cake sale

 Well done to Ellie, Willow, Lottie, Ivy and Elsie who concerned about the bush fires in Australia organised a successful cake sale to raise money.   As a result, they were able to contribute £200 to the World Wildlife Fund to support the rescue of animals and birds. 

Tag Rugby 

Well done to the Tag Rugby team who were runners up at the North-West Essex Finals yesterday! They showed brilliant sportsmanship in what was a difficult final. The children did St Peter's proud!     Mr Brennen

Coggeshall Library will be running 2 free events during half term for children and families:
 
Love your Library
We invite all children and families to our Love your Library event on Saturday 15th February when the theme will be STEAM (Science, technology, engineering, Arts and Mathematics).
There will be a Cheeky Monkeys rhyme and story session at 10.00am with crafts on a number recognition theme.  We will also have lots of amazing magical maths and science books for older children to borrow; so please do come and see us and come and join the library if you are not already a member.
Our IT volunteer, Don, will also be with us to promote our free online service; especially e audio and e-books on Borrowbox and e comics and magazines on RB Digital.  Come in and find out more about these amazing free services.  We will also be taking new names for the next Code Club session after Easter for 9 – 13 year olds.
 
Half Term Recycled Craft Fun
Please join us for our ‘Car, Car, Truck, Jeep’ story and rhyme time on Thursday, 20th February; Rhyme time will start at 9.30am until 10.00am and then from 10.00- 11.00am we will have a fantastic craft session making planes, trains and automobiles out of recycled materials and colouring and other activities for all ages with a great display of transport books for children to borrow.  Families are very welcome to bring along their own recycling materials if they would like to.  We look forward to seeing you; please feel welcome to invite your friends and family along.

Advice from the DFE for parents/guardians- Coronavirus 
You should not be unduly worried about the possibility of your children catching the Coronavirus.
There is no reason why your children should not continue to attend their early years, school or further education setting as normal.

